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CABINET 
 

4.00PM 12 NOVEMBER 2009 
 

COUNCIL CHAMBER, HOVE TOWN HALL 
 

DRAFT MINUTES 
 

Present:  Councillors Mears (Chairman), Brown, Caulfield, Fallon-Khan, Kemble, K Norman, 
Simson, Smith, G Theobald and Young 

 

Also in attendance: Councillors Mitchell (Leader, Labour Group), Randall (Convenor, Green 
Group) and Watkins (Opposition Spokesperson, Liberal Democrat Group) 

 

Other Members present: Councillors Allen, Bennett, Cobb, Fryer, Harmer-Strange, 
McCaffery, Meadows, Morgan, Oxley and Taylor 

 

 
 

112 LOCAL DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK - BRIGHTON & HOVE CORE 
STRATEGY: SUBMISSION VERSION 
 

112.1 The Cabinet considered a report of the Director of Environment seeking 
endorsement of the Core Strategy for submission to the Secretary of State, subject 
to approval by the Full Council (for copy see minute book). 
 

112.2 Councillor Theobald highlighted some of the key subjects tackled by the Core 
Strategy, including the necessary inclusion of the Urban Fringe as a contingency for 
longer term housing provision and the preparation of an infrastructure delivery plan 
identifying environmental, social and physical infrastructure needed in coming years. 
 

112.3 Councillor Mitchell explained that while she looked forward to debating the 
challenging issues at Full Council, she regretted that there had been no cross-party 
working group during development of the final document to ensure a collaborative 
effort. She added that the Labour Group would be putting forward a number of 
amendments. 
 

112.4 The Chairman commented that she had not been advised of any desire to re-
establish a cross-party working group. 
 

112.5 Councillor Randall reported that the Green Group would also be requesting 
amendments and that some were likely to go forward jointly with the Labour Group. 
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112.6 Councillor Watkins explained that the Liberal Democrat Group would make their 
comments at Full Council, but added that they fully supported preservation of the 
existing green boundary. 
 

112.7 RESOLVED - That, having considered the information and the reasons set out in the 
report, the Cabinet accepted the following recommendations: 
 
(1) That the draft extract of the proceedings of the Overview & Scrutiny 

Commission meeting held on 20 October 2009 be noted. 
 
(2) That the nature of the representations and officer responses made to the 

Revised Core Strategy Preferred Options (July 2008) document and the 
Proposed Amendments Paper (June 2009) be noted. 

 
(3) That the Core Strategy and supporting documents be endorsed and 

recommended for approval by Council for submission to the Secretary of State, 
preceded by a 6 week publication stage, subject to any minor editorial changes 
agreed by the Cabinet Member for Environment in consultation with the Director 
of Environment. 

 
(4) That it be noted that the Core Strategy will be the subject of an Examination in 

Public in July 2010 followed by the Planning Inspector’s binding report and 
adoption in January 2011. 

 

 

166


